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THE NEED FOR A PLANNING APPROACH THAT ALLOWS FOR THE REASSIGNMENT OF ORBITAL POSITIONS





	At WRC-97, many administrations requested that the minimum BSS channel capacity assigned to each country in Regions 1 and 3 be increased.  In response to these requests, WRC-97 adopted Resolution 532, which tasked the IRG and GTE to conduct studies to determine if this increase is feasible.  It is clear that to achieve a capacity increase, the plan will have to become more efficient in the use of the orbit/spectrum resource.  In addition to improving efficiency, however, these studies should also show the feasibility of creating a plan that facilitates the implementation of practical BSS systems.


	This document addresses the need in these studies to develop a planning approach that allows for the reassignment of orbital positions.  Such an approach would build upon Approach C, described in Attachment C of administrative circular CA/52.  Approach C maintains the orbital positions of existing and planned systems, while allowing for the reassignment of the orbital positions of the other systems.  The primary advantage of this approach, as indicated in CA/52, is that more capacity would be available for replanning.


	Pilot studies in the USA indicate that the potential exists for the development of a planning methodology that not only improves the efficiency of the plan, but that exploits this planning approach to improve the capability of the plan to support practical systems.  Along with the improvements in efficiency and practicality will come the ability to better accommodate the current multiplicity of requirements, including guaranteed equitable access for the future.  It is also believed that there is a good prospect for such a methodology to produce a plan that is flexible to requested modifications of assignments, and to changes in technology-driven system parameters.  The development of this methodology would also have to consider any regulatory and procedural provisions necessary to support it.  


	It is unlikely, however, that this methodology will be available for consideration by the GTE before its second meeting in August, 1998.  It is therefore requested that the GTE not dismiss approaches, such as Approach C, that allow for the reassignment of orbital positions before that time.
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	The intent of this approach is to permit the preparation of plans, as needed during the course of studies by the GTE, that can simultaneously protect the rights of all administrations to a minimum capacity, while accommodating the interests of sub-regional or international systems (either existing or proposed via Article 4 modifications), thereby demonstrating the feasibility of increasing plan capacity.  By including the additional consideration of facilitating the implementation of practical BSS systems, this approach should enable each country either to realize its own national system, or to participate in a sub-regional system, whenever it is ready to make that decision.
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